
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Remembrance Day is also called Armistice Day. The Armistice was when World War 1 ended on the 11th hour, of 
the 11th day, of the 11th month in 1918. Each year on this day Australians observe one minute’s silence at 11 
am, in memory of those who died or suffered in all wars and armed conflicts. 

Loving God,  
You sent us your Son to bring your peace to the world.  

Help us to work for peace in our homes, our school, our city and our world.  
Protect all soldiers who are at war and bring them home safely to their families.  
Grant peace and consolation to the family members of soldiers  
who are grieving the loss of a loved one due to wars.  

We ask this through Christ, our Lord.  Amen. 
 

Dear Parents and Carers,  
 

This year World Teacher’s Day happened to fall during the school 
holidays. As a result, we celebrated World Teachers day 
throughout Victoria on Friday 29th October. In 2021, teachers 
throughout Victoria demonstrated resilience, leadership and 
adaptability throughout the COVID-19 pandemic. The teachers had 
to be flexible which meant that they had to adapt their learning 
environment to support all students. We are so lucky at Holy 
Eucharist to have dedicated, passionate and enthusiastic teachers 
who work tirelessly to care for your child. The teachers strive to 
ensure that the students have every opportunity to achieve their 
full potential.  
 

Last week the students in Year 4, 5 and 6 finally received another 
Sacrament of Initiation. The Year 4s and the Year 5s received the 
Sacrament of First Holy Communion and the students in Year 6 
received the Sacrament of Confirmation.  I would like to 
congratulate our students and ask that you continue to pray for 
them on their faith journey. 

 

Can you believe that we are in November? November is 
traditionally the month in which the Church remembers those who 
have died. On the 11th November of each year, we celebrate 
Remembrance Day.  At 11am on this day, we observed a minute 
of silence to remember all those who fought and died in the war. 
Remembrance Day is held on November 11 each year, the 
same date the war ended and 11am was the time when the 
fighting stopped. 

 

A couple of weeks ago, just as the restrictions had started to ease, 
we invited our new Preps for 2022 and their families to take part in 
a Meet and Greet Drive Through. Miss Christie and Mrs Howard 
organised showbags and snack packs for our future students and 
the Prep teachers got to see their new students from a distance. At 
present we have 75 preps enrolled for next year.  
 

Our Pre-Prep program commenced this week online. Next week, we will slowly begin to have small 
groups of children attending Pre-Prep onsite. The program has been developed to assist the children 
with their transition to school.  This program also enables the teachers to identify specific learning needs 
which they cater to, as soon as the students commence Prep. Thank you to all the school staff who have 
assisted with the program.  
 

Please stay safe and God Bless, 
 

 
 
Mr. Michael Bonnici 
Principal 
principal@hestalbanssth.catholic.edu.au  
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Learning Diversity/Staff Wellbeing:  
Julie Semcesen  
Student Wellbeing: Anne-Marie Conte 
Literacy Intervention:  Charise Gibbs, 
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Cassie Renfrew                                  
Maths Leader/Tutoring P-6: Erin McNally 
Maths Intervention: Maryanne Camilleri 
Family and Community Engagement 
/Wellbeing: Clare Christie 
School Counsellor: Edward Faraci  
Digital Technology/ICT:  Vivian Faraj 
Visual Arts: Shobha Hickey  
Performing Arts-Music: Damian O’Bree  
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Students enjoying the new sandpit 

Meet and Greet. Drive Through 

The new Prep students receive a showbag  



 

 
 

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR YEAR 4s, 5s and 6s 
 

Last week our Year 4s and Year 5s received the 
Sacrament of First Holy Communion and our Year 6s 
received the Sacrament of Confirmation. Father Vincent 
with the main celebrant and Fr Lovin was the 
concelebrant.  
I would like to thank the Year 4 teachers (Ms Khong, Ms 
Barrie, Mrs Borowik and Mrs Barnes), The Year 5 
teachers (Mr Pellaschiar, Mrs Shaw, Miss Patel and Mr 
Nicholl) and the Year 6 teachers (Miss Cablao, Mr 
Antonowicz and Ms Kennedy) for preparing our students 
on their spiritual journey. Our students made us feel very 
proud on the day. 
A big thank you to Mrs Shaw for organising the 
Sacraments for our students and for supporting the staff 
along the way. She did an amazing job despite all the 
hurdles we encountered this year (and last year) 
because of the COVID-19 restrictions. 
Also, big thank you to all the teachers, to Fr Vincent and 
Fr Lovin for preparing and supporting our students along 
their faith journey. Father Vincent was provided with a 
delegation to administer the Sacrament of Confirmation 
by the Bishop and the Year 6 classroom teachers had 
agreed to act as a proxy for Confirmation Sponsors 
It wasn't easy, but we finally managed to celebrate the 
Sacraments. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DESIGNATED GATES: 
Students in Grades Prep, 1 and 2 are at school from 8:55am to 
3:10pm. 
Students in Grades 3, 4, 5 and 6 are at school from 8:55am to 
3:15pm. 
Each grade level will continue to use the designated gates to 
enter/leave the school. The gates are as follows:  
• Gate 1 (Next to the hall) – Grade Prep and Grade 3  
• Gate 2 (Next to the church) – Grade 1 and Grade 4 
• Gate 3 (Admin gate) – Grade 6  
• Gate 4 (O’Brien Drive) - Grade 2 and Grade 5 
 Please remember: 
•Gates will be open from 8:30am until 9am. (Please remember 
the 1.5 metre physical distancing rule and masks must be worn) 
•At this stage, parents/carers are not permitted on the school 
grounds. 
•All class teachers will be in their rooms in the morning at 8:45am. 
•The class teacher will take the students to the gate at home 
time and will wait for students to be picked up. The gates will 
be open from 3:10pm until 3:45pm. 
•If you have more than one child at school, you can drop off 
and pick up your children from a preferred gate, so long as you 
have one child who belongs to the year level specified at the 
gate. Please note that the same gate must be used at pick up 
time to avoid confusion. 

 
 

PLEASE DO NOT SEND YOUR CHILD 
TO SCHOOL IF THEY ARE UNWELL 

 

Please remember, when your child returns to onsite learning, it is 
vital that they do not come to school if they have any of the 
following symptoms: 

• sore throat  
• temperature   
• tiredness   
• loss of taste or smell  
• tummy pains  
• shortness of breath.  

If the students show any of the above symptoms they will be sent 
home immediately.  
 

It is important that your emergency contact is available if, for 
any reason you are unable to pick up your child if we ring you.  

 

The constant message 
is for all of us to be 
responsible in the 
actions we take. By 
keeping yourself safe, 
you are keeping your 
families, your 
colleagues and your 
friends safe. 

 
IMPORTANT MESSAGE REGARDING COVID TESTS 
Please be reminded that if you are currently waiting for COVID test results, your child/ren CANNOT attend onsite learning until the 
results come back negative. This is to prevent our school from having to close down in the event that a result returns positive.  
 

It is also essential that you notify the school immediately if you have been informed by the Department of Health that you, or a family 
member is COVID-19 Positive. This allows us to ensure that school’s COVID Safe plan is followed which will mean that your child will 
need to isolate whilst on-site.  In the event that a child needs to isolate, please be reassured that we will do so in a caring, supportive 
and respectful manner, prior to the child being collected and taken home.  

M Bonnici –Principal 

YEAR 4 – FIRST COMMUNION  

YEAR 5 – FIRST COMMUNION  

YEAR 6 – CONFIRMATION  



 

 
 

CHRISTMAS CAROLS 
I am pleased to announce that we are able to go ahead with our Christmas concert this year. It will look a little 
different this year however, as the concert will be held during school hours. The concert will be held on 
Thursday 2nd December 2021. In line with our COVID-safe regulations we are unable to have families onsite to 
view the performances. We are engaging the services of a professional to film the concert and make it 
available for families to view at home.  
The students will perform with their classes and the entire class will be filmed at the same time. Unfortunately, 
if you do not wish your child/ren to be filmed they will not be part of the performance on the day. They will still 
however, learn the song with their class.  
Parents/Carers who do not wish their child/ren to be filmed must let us know as soon as possible as rehearsals 
will begin soon. 
Next week a permission note will be going home. Please complete the form indicating whether you do or DO 
NOT wish your child/ren to be filmed during the 2022 Holy Eucharist School Christmas Concert. 
 

 

ASSESSMENT AND REPORTING - SEMESTER 2 
The Semester 2 report will look a little different to Semester 1. The disruption in Semester 2 has meant that there may have been 
less curriculum content covered than was initially planned. Despite all of this, the teachers have used a broad evidence-base to 
make their own balanced assessments of your child’s progress. Such evidence includes student-led conversations and teacher 
observations, Semester 2 assessments, notes and work samples. 
Our Semester 2 reports will be in line with government requirements and will provide parents/carers with: 

● a description of the areas of the Victorian Curriculum Foundation to Level 10, including Towards Foundation Levels A to D, 
taught; 

● for Religious Education and Inquiry: 
- student achievement information represented on a continuum of learning; 
- progress made since the last time the curriculum areas were reported on; 

● for English/EAL and Mathematics: 
- student achievement information represented on a continuum of learning; 
- progress made since the last time these curriculum areas were reported on; 
- a five-point scale.  

• for Specialist Subjects, i.e. LOTE, Music, PE and Visual Arts 
- student achievement information represented on a continuum of learning; 
- progress made since the last time these curriculum areas were reported on; 
- a five-point scale for participation. 

The reports will be going home on Friday 10th December together with the Assessment Envelope which will contain the samples 
from the Assessment Portfolio. 
 

SCHOOL ADVISORY COUNCIL 
The School Advisory Council will be meeting this coming Tuesday (16th November) at 7pm. The School Advisory Council plays an 
important role in supporting the work of the Principal by: 

• Articulating and enacting the school’s Vision and Mission 
• Promoting the school’s Catholic ethos and culture 
• Promoting faith formation and development 
• Implementing school policies as required 
• Giving advice to the Principal on issues such as enrolments, school improvement plans and enrolment trends 
• Engaging in discussion with the Principal about the annual school budget and other financial matters 
• Giving advice to the Principal about the school Master Plan 
• Capital resource planning and maintenance support to the Principal 

  
During our meeting we will be electing the Chair and the Secretary. The School Advisory Council members are as follows:  

• Charlie Dong (Parent Representative) 
• Jane Koesasi (Parent Representative) 
• Yvette Markakis (Parent Representative) 
• Phuong Vo (Parent Representative)  
• Anne-Marie Conte (Staff Representative) 
• Charlie Desira (Parish Representative) 
• Fr Vincent Pham (Custodian of Mission) 
• Michael Bonnici (Principal) 

 

 

Mr Michael Bonnici  
Principal  
principal@hestalbanssth.catholic.edu.au   

 

SUNSHINE LIONS CLUB – CHRISTMAS CAKES 
Sunshine Lions has been supporting the Sunshine community for over 50 years. 
Each year, Sunshine Lions have donated $100 to schools in the Sunshine, Albion, 
Ardeer and St Albans. Thanks to the Lions Club we have been able to award a 
deserving graduating student at the end of each year. 
 

Once again, we will be assisting the club by taking orders for the Lions Club’s 
Christmas Cakes. Delivery of cakes would be in the mid part of December. 
  

Lion’s Christmas Cakes include a 1kg Cake priced at $13 and 1.5kg Cake at $17. 
Please support this worthy cause. Please contact the office to place your order. 
 

 

SAFETY OF CHILDREN AND ALL VULNERABLE PEOPLE:   
We hold the care, safety and wellbeing of children and all vulnerable people as a central and fundamental responsibility for our community.  The Holy 

Eucharist Commitment to Child Safety and Reporting Process are on display in the Administration foyer of the School and School Policies are 
available on the website at www.hestalbanssth.catholic.edu.au 

    
 

 



 

 

 

IM
PO

R
TA

N
T 

D
A

TE
S 

IN
 D

EC
EM

B
ER

: 
• 

Tu
es

da
y 

7t
h 

D
ec

em
be

r -
 O

rie
nt

at
io

n 
D

ay
  

• 
W

ed
ne

sd
ay

 8
th

 D
ec

em
be

r -
 G

ra
de

 6
 G

ra
du

at
io

n 
at

 6
pm

 
• 

Fr
id

ay
 1

0t
h 

D
ec

em
be

r -
 R

ep
or

ts
 g

o 
ho

m
e 

• 
Th

ur
sd

ay
 1

6t
h 

D
ec

em
be

r -
 L

as
t d

ay
 fo

r s
tu

de
nt

s 
- 2

pm
 fi

ni
sh

 
 PL

EA
SE

 R
EM

EM
B

ER
:  

 
SC

H
O

O
L 

H
A

TS
 A

R
E 

C
O

M
PU

LS
O

R
Y 

A
T 

H
O

LY
 E

U
C

H
A

R
IS

T 
SC

H
O

O
L 

D
U

R
IN

G
 T

ER
M

 1
 A

N
D

 T
ER

M
 4

.  
 

H
A

TS
 A

R
E 

TO
 B

E 
W

O
R

N
 D

U
R

IN
G

 R
EC

ES
S,

 L
U

N
C

H
 A

N
D

 D
U

R
IN

G
 P

H
YS

IC
A

L 
ED

U
C

A
TI

O
N

 …
N

O
 H

A
T…

 N
O

 P
LA

Y!
 

SU
N

D
A

Y
 

M
O

N
D

A
Y

 
T

U
E

S
D

A
Y

 
W

E
D

N
E

S
D

A
Y

 
T

H
U

R
S

D
A

Y
 

FR
ID

A
Y

 
SA

TU
R

D
A

Y
 

O
ct

ob
er

 
31

  
 

Th
irt

y-
Fi

rs
t S

un
da

y 
of

 O
rd

in
ar

y T
im

e 
    

    
    

    
    

  

1 
   

 A
ll 

Sa
in

ts
’ D

ay
  

Te
rm

 4
, W

ee
k 

5 
 

 Sc
ho

ol
 C

lo
su

re
 D

ay
 

(R
ep

or
t W

ri
ti

ng
) 

2 
   

   
   

 A
ll 

So
ul

s D
ay

 
   

   
   

  
 

M
el

bo
ur

ne
 C

up
 

   
   

   
  P

ub
lic

 H
ol

id
ay

 

3 
W

ho
le

 s
ch

oo
l r

et
ur

ns
 to

   
   

   
   

   
 o

ns
it

e 
le

ar
ni

ng
  

   
   

   
   

  9
.3

0a
m

 Y
r 

4 
 

   
   

   
   

 F
ir

st
 E

uc
ha

ri
st

 
Pr

e-
Pr

ep
 T

ra
ns

it
io

n 
se

ss
io

n 
(Z

oo
m

 o
nl

in
e)

 

4 
   

   
 9

.3
0 

am
 Y

r 
5 

 
   

   
   

 F
ir

st
 E

uc
ha

ri
st

 
 

Pr
e-

Pr
ep

 T
ra

ns
it

io
n 

se
ss

io
n 

(Z
oo

m
 o

nl
in

e)
 

5 
   

   
   

 9
.3

0 
am

 Y
r 

6 
   

   
   

   
   

   
   

  C
on

fir
m

at
io

n 
 

Pr
e-

Pr
ep

 T
ra

ns
it

io
n 

se
ss

io
n 

(Z
oo

m
 o

nl
in

e)
 

6 

 7
 

 Th
irt

y-
Se

co
nd

 
Su

nd
ay

 o
f 

Or
di

na
ry

 T
im

e 
    

    
    

    
    

  

8  
9  6p

m
- Y

r 6
 P

ub
er

ty
 

Ed
uc

at
io

n 
Fa

m
ily

 N
ig

ht
  

(Z
oo

m
 o

nl
in

e)
 

10
 

  Pr
e-

Pr
ep

 T
ra

ns
it

io
n 

se
ss

io
n 

(o
ns

it
e)

 

11
   

  9
.1

0a
m

 L
it

ur
gy

 
on

lin
e 

Z
oo

m
 

 Re
m

em
br

an
ce

 D
ay

  
Pr

e-
Pr

ep
 T

ra
ns

it
io

n 
se

ss
io

n 
(o

ns
it

e)
 

12
 

Ye
ar

 6
 E

xc
ur

si
on

- V
ic

to
ria

 
M

ar
ke

t 
 Pr

e-
Pr

ep
 T

ra
ns

it
io

n 
se

ss
io

n 
(o

ns
it

e)
 

13
 

 1
4 

 
 Th

irt
y-

Th
ird

 
Su

nd
ay

 o
f 

Or
di

na
ry

 T
im

e 
    

    
    

    
    

  

15
 

16
 

  7p
m

 -S
ch

oo
l A

dv
is

or
y 

Co
un

ci
l M

ee
tin

g 

17
 

  Pr
e-

Pr
ep

 T
ra

ns
it

io
n 

se
ss

io
n 

(o
ns

it
e)

 

18
   

 9
.1

0a
m

 L
it

ur
gy

 
on

lin
e 

vi
a 

Z
oo

m
 

 Pr
e-

Pr
ep

 T
ra

ns
it

io
n 

se
ss

io
n 

(o
ns

it
e)

 

19
 

Ye
ar

 3
 In

cu
rs

io
n 

- S
ci

en
ce

 
D

is
co

ve
ry

 D
om

e 
 Pr

e-
Pr

ep
 T

ra
ns

it
io

n 
se

ss
io

n 
(o

ns
it

e)
 

20
 

 

21
    

 OU
R 

LO
RD

 JE
SU

S 
CH

RI
ST

, K
IN

G 
OF

 
TH

E 
UN

IV
ER

SE
 

22
 

 
23

 
24

  
 Pr

e-
Pr

ep
 T

ra
ns

it
io

n 
se

ss
io

n 
(o

ns
it

e)
 

25
   

 9
.1

0a
m

 L
it

ur
gy

 
on

lin
e 

vi
a 

Z
oo

m
 

Pr
e-

Pr
ep

 T
ra

ns
it

io
n 

se
ss

io
n 

(o
ns

it
e)

 

26
 

Ye
ar

 2
 E

xc
ur

si
on

- M
us

eu
m

 
Pr

e-
Pr

ep
 T

ra
ns

it
io

n 
se

ss
io

n 
(o

ns
it

e)
 

27
 

 

28
   

  
 FI

RS
T 

SU
ND

AY
 O

F 
AD

VE
NT

 - 
YE

AR
 C

 

29
  

30
 

D
ec

em
be

r 1
 

9.
10

am
 L

it
ur

gy
 o

nl
in

e 
Z

oo
m

 
Pr

e-
Pr

ep
 T

ra
ns

it
io

n 
se

ss
io

n 
(o

ns
it

e)
 

D
ec

em
be

r 2
  

Ch
ri

st
m

as
 C

ar
ol

s 
(d

ur
in

g 
sc

ho
ol

 ti
m

e 
- o

nl
in

e)
 

Pr
e-

Pr
ep

 T
ra

ns
it

io
n 

se
ss

io
n 

(o
ns

it
e)

 
 

D
ec

em
be

r 3
 

W
ho

le
 S

ch
oo

l F
U

N
 D

A
Y!

 
 Pr

e-
Pr

ep
 T

ra
ns

it
io

n 
se

ss
io

n 
(o

ns
it

e)
 

D
ec

 4
 

N
o

v
em

b
er

 2
0

2
1

 

H
O

LY
 E

U
C

H
AR

IS
T 

SC
H

O
O

L 
 

 
w

w
w

.h
es

ta
lb

an
ss

th
.c

at
ho

lic
.e

du
.a

u 

 
 
 


